The reply from the Parish Councils Associations legal adviser was circulated and discussed. It was decided to ask the County Council if approval had been obtained for the erection of the fencing and to advise them that Footpath No. 4 had been ploughed up and not re-instated.

xi. Road Name Plates

Headley Fields

The removal of this plate was reported to the R.D.C. on 7th February 1964. The meeting noted that to date it had not been replaced.

b. Beech Hill Road

The meeting noted that this plate had been re-sited.

xii. Fullers Vale Pond

A letter from the Divisional Surveyor revealed that he had been unable to clear the Pond last year because of the wet Summer and promised action as soon as conditions permit.

xiii. Traffic Hazard - Standford Stores

The Divisional Surveyor stated that he had been unsuccessful in his attempt to get the land required to irprove the site line at this point on the road and that due to pressure of work he had not yet been able to have the small Triangle removed. Mr. Ellis stated that he now had second thoughts about this and had concluded that it should remain. After discussion it was agreed to inform the Divisional Surveyor accordingly and ask if the telephone pole could be resited, the ditch made up and pressure maintained to have the old barn removed.

xiv. Proposed alteration to Parish Boundary

The Clerk of the County Council had furnished details of the proposed alterations which he stated had been agreed with the Surrey County Council. The meeting noted the proposal. Mr. Embleton informed the meeting that the R.D.C. had not been consulted on the proposals.

7. CORRESPONDENCE

i. Planning Appeal

The meeting noted that Messrs. Terwin Ltd., had appealed, on 20th February 1964, against the refusal of the Planning Authority to grant permission for the erection of three dwellings with garages on Headley Hill Road.

ii. Churchyard Maintenance

A letter from the Hon Treasurer, Headley Church Council, expressing thanks to the Council for the Annual grant was noted.

iii. Brection of Goal Posts on Village Green

A letter from the Headmaster Headley Holme School thanked the Council for providing the Goal Posts on the Village Green.